Keash/Culfadda Newsletter February 23rd 2025 
Seventh Sunday in Ordinary time
  Year C
Phone:  Fr. Gabriel Murphy (086)3429686

Notices for Newsletter email:  gmurphy@achonrydiocese.org
Masses from Keash & Culfadda Churches are Live streamed. 

For more information visit our Website:  www.keashparish.ie 
Please note that the Webcam will be in operation in the Sanctuary area and it’s surrounds of both Churches within our parish.
St Kevin’s Church Keash
Saturday      22nd   6.30pm  Rickie Devine Jnr, Larkhill (First Anniversary).

Wednesday  26th  10.00am  People of the parish.

Friday          28th  10.00am.

Saturday        1st      6.30pm  Kathleen Nerney, Greyfield (First Anniversary).
Our Lady of the Rosary Church Culfadda 
Sunday        23rd  10.00am  Jim Corcoran, Townaghmore (First Anniversary).

Tuesday      25th  10.00am  Special intention.

Sunday         2nd  10.00am  Alfie (16th Anniversary) & his son Michael Higgins, Townaghline. 

                                            Also, John Hannon, his wife Margaret, brother Batty and the deceased 

                                            members of the Hannon family, Battlefield.
Readers.

Saturday 22nd W Henry. Sunday 23rd Mary Hannon. Saturday 1st Ann Brehony. Sunday  2nd  Kieran Kielty.
Recent Death. 
Your prayers are requested for Mary (Mai) Healy née Sheridan, Corradoo, Ballinafad (mother-in-law of Annmarie Healy née Clarke, formerly Broher), who died recently. May her soul rest in peace. Amen.
Culfadda Church Renovation Meeting. A meeting will take place on Thursday next February 27th at 8.00pm to attend to the damage caused to the roof following storm Éowyn. Everyone welcome. 

Pastoral Relationships of Neighbouring Parishes.
The Parish Pastoral Council met on Monday 17th February to count the responses received following the ballot undertaken in Keash & Culfadda churches across the weekends of February 8th and 15th.  We had 70 responses, with 71% selecting Ballymote and Gurteen as their preferred option. This information will now be returned to the Bishops office on behalf of our parish. We wish to thank all those who responded and it is very encouraging to see such engagement with the future of our parish. 
Community Games. In order to ensure continuation of Community Games events for children of the area, we are seeking more parents to volunteer for vetting to assist and supervise with preparing for and running the events. Please Contact Secretary Helen Clarke 089 449 4305. 
Thank you - Rickie’s Run for Knockbrack Cemetery. The Devine family would like to thank everyone who took the time to come and support Rickie’s Run. You all brought the parish of Keash alive with excitement. Such a turnout of Tractors and Lorry’s from near and far. It was an emotional day for us all but we know Rickie was smiling down very proud. We would like to thank all volunteers and our fantastic neighbours and friends who made the day run like clockwork. A top-class job by all. We would like to thank all of the sponsors for their spot prizes and donations; to many to name but we will get around to it soon. Finally, we would like to thank everyone for their very generous donations. There was €16,505.85c raised on the day between cash and cheque donations including the Raffle and Auction. Also, cash donations since the day amounting to €320.00c, Rickie’s Run I Donate page is sitting at €32,595.00c with donations still coming in, Giving us a total of €49,420.85c. Absolutely unbelievable. Well, done to all involved. We look forward to seeing you all for Rickies run next year. There will be drone footage of the run available on facebook & Parish Whattsapp. 
Pope Francis has appointed Bishop Kevin Doran as Bishop of Achonry.
His Holiness Pope Francis has appointed Bishop Kevin Doran to minister simultaneously as Bishop of Achonry and Bishop of Elphin.  The two Dioceses concerned, united in persona episcopi, will be pastorally administered by one Bishop.  The news of this Episcopal appointment was made public on Sunday February 16th 2025.

Announcement delivered by Fr Vincent Sherlock. 
“As Chancellor of the Diocese of Achonry, I am happy to make the following announcement: 
His Holiness Pope Francis has appointed Most Rev Kevin Doran, Bishop of Elphin, as Bishop of Achonry and, at the same time, unites the Diocese of Achonry and the Diocese of Elphin "in persona episcopi" (in the person of the bishop). 

There are two distinct but related elements to the announcement.  Firstly, since 10 April 2024, Bishop Kevin has been Apostolic Administrator of Achonry, which is a temporary care-taker appointment.  Pope Francis has now appointed him Bishop of Achonry.  When the official decree (known as The Bull) comes from Rome in a few weeks time, Bishop Kevin will present it to the Diocesan College of Consultors.  A 'Liturgy of Installation' will be celebrated here in the Cathedral, on a date which has yet to be confirmed within the next two months.  
Bishop Kevin remains also Bishop of Elphin.

The second element of the announcement is that the two dioceses of Achonry and Elphin are joined "in persona episcopi."  In other words, they are joined "in the person of the Bishop".  This follows on from the announcement made by the Papal Nuncio last year regarding a 'gradual process of reorganisation' in the Province of Tuam.

Perhaps the best way to explain this is to say that, in every Diocese the Bishop is called to be a sign and a means of unity.  It is his responsibility to gather together the people of God.  When two Dioceses are joined like this "in the person of the Bishop", it tells us that the two Dioceses have a unique relationship which goes beyond just being close neighbours.  Through his ministry of teaching, administration and celebrating the Eucharist and the other Sacraments, the Bishop is called to be a sign and a servant of that new and deeper communion.  Each Diocese still retains it’s own unique identity, but gradually over the next few years, while respecting the culture and the history and the unique gifts of each, the two dioceses will become one diocese.

Address of Bishop Kevin Doran 
“It is good to be with you here in our Cathedral this Sunday morning.  As the regular Sunday congregation in the Cathedral, you represent the people of God across the whole Diocese.  If you have kept in touch with what has been going on over the past ten months, the news that Father Vincent has just shared with us will probably not come as a surprise.

Since I was appointed Apostolic Administrator of Achonry last April, I have carried out the work of a Bishop, and today's announcement will not make a lot of difference to that.  I have been conscious, however, of an understandable disappointment among the faithful, including the priests, that there was no longer a Bishop of Achonry.  It was clear from the consultations which took place in September and October last year that there was a willingness to move towards the eventual union of our two Dioceses of Achonry and Elphin.  Together with the College of Consultors, I made that known to the Apostolic Nuncio, who communicated it to Pope Francis.

Pope Francis has heard your voice. Today's announcement is significant for both the Diocese of Elphin and the Diocese of Achonry, because it puts the relationship of the two Dioceses on another level.  It is consistent with what the Apostolic Nuncio told us in April 2024, when he announced the Pope's plan for the reorganisation of the Province of Tuam.  This marks the next step in our journey together.

As some of you may know, bishops normally choose an episcopal motto, taken from Scripture.  Mine is 'One Body in Christ.'  It comes from the Letter of Saint Paul to the Romans, where he says: "In Christ we, though many, form one body, and each member belongs to all the others.  We have different gifts, according to the grace given to each of us" (Rom. 12).

I gladly accept my responsibility as Bishop of the two Dioceses to work with you as we grow together into that unity to which we are called, and as we discover the gifts that God has given us to share.  I have been Bishop of Elphin for over ten years, and it is less than a year since I became Apostolic Administrator here.  It is you, the people of both Dioceses, who have shown me how to be a Bishop for you and I thank you for that.

I am very grateful to the people of the Diocese of Achonry - including the clergy, the religious and the Diocesan staff - who have welcomed me so warmly and encouraged me in my ministry as Apostolic Administrator.  Those who work most closely with me in the Diocese of Elphin have also taken on additional responsibilities in recent months, in order to allow me the time and energy to be present in Achonry.

In recent weeks, I have asked ten people, five from each Diocese, to join an 'Implementation Group' to help identify the steps we need to take over the next couple of years, to bring our two Dioceses together in a way which respects the unique culture of each, but will also sow the seeds of renewal so that we can go into the future as one Diocese strong in faith and in mission”.
